Dec, 22, 1972
Dear Mr, Massharu Okubo:

Thank you for the New Year card and your letter of Dee,ll,
and we take this occasion to thank you for the gift you
sent to us with the girls, We wish you and your family get
A Happy and Properous New Year 1973,

Regarding the Philippines daneing show, you should write

a letter to ask some advice from a lady friend of mine, as
she is being one of heads of the world famous BAYANTHAR
the Philippines dance & music troupe that toured many times
all over the world with great successes, her name is Prof,
Lucrecia R, Kasilag, Dean of College of Music & Finé Arts,
The Philippine Women's University, Manila, I suggest that
you contact and talk over all con&i‘bions with her when you
€0 to Manila early next year, R

Ouyr PHAKAVALI performance projects from now on will be more
busier, and in case you may ask us again to send anotber

Thai Dancing artists next year (as you mentioned in’ the lettien
you should inform us earlier than last time, as we need more
longer time to comsider in many points, particularly in the
proceeding the matter through the authorities concerned,

liy wife, my son join me in wisking you and de senbera S
your family be in good health, ,

Paithfully,

Prasidh Silapabanleng



